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MATERIAL FACT 

 

Telefônica Brasil S.A. (B3: VIVT3; NYSE: VIV) (“Company”), in the form and purposes of article 157, 

Paragraph 4, of Law No. 6,404/1976, and CVM Resolution No. 44/2021, in continuity to the Material Fact 

disclosed on May 24th, 2024, hereby informs its shareholders and market in general, that, at a meeting held 

on June 26th, 2024, the Company’s Board of Directors approved the proposed terms and conditions for the 

Self-Composition Agreement for Adaptation of the STFC Concession Contracts to an Authorization 

instrument, which aims to adapt the concession regime of the Switched Fixed Telephone Service (STFC) 

to authorization (“Agreement”), negotiated within the scope of the Negotiation Commission, formed 

between representatives, on one side, by the Company, and, on the other, by the National 

Telecommunications Agency - ANATEL, the Federal Audit Court – TCU, and Federal Government, through 

the Ministry of Communications. 

 

The Agreement implies: (i) the termination of administrative and judicial proceedings related to the STFC 

Concession currently pending before ANATEL and/or respective courts; (ii) the withdrawal of the arbitral 

proceedings filed by the Company against ANATEL; (iii) the Company's commitment to public interest 

pledges to be fulfilled within a period of up to 10 years; and (iv) a guarantee of maintaining the STFC in 

certain locations in the State of São Paulo until 2028. 

 

The Agreement is subject to obtaining the final and definitive approval from TCU and the Federal General 

Solicitor - AGU. Once obtained, and provided that the proposed terms and conditions of the Agreement 

approved by the Board of Directors are maintained by the TCU and AGU, the Company's Management will 

be authorized to carry out all actions and enter into the Agreement, as well as the documents necessary 

for the implementation of the Agreement and its terms. 

 
 

 

São Paulo, June 26th, 2024. 

 

David Melcon Sanchez-Friera 

CFO and Investor Relations Officer 
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